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CAMBOURNE TOWN COUNCIL 
District of South Cambridgeshire 

 
Council Meeting 3rd November 2020 

 

Town Clerks Report 
 
Below is a short update on activities since the 6th October 2020 elements are separate 
agenda items. 
 

• Continued discussions with David Gowland of Cambridgeshire County Council 
and Mills and Reeve regarding the repair and transfer of The Blue School. The 
contractors have continued to carry out repairs to the heating system prior to 
servicing of the whole system. They have now replaced the heating Pump and 
discovered a leak in one of the underfloor heating pipes. This may have been 
leaking sometime.  A few issues still need to be resolved. Further discussions on 
the draft lease for the use of classroom 4 has been carried out with Mills and 
Reeve. 

• Discussions with Andrew Cole regarding the road adoption works being carried 
out in Taylor Wimpey sites in Upper Cambourne.  

• Discussions with East West Rail regarding a meeting with Ian Parker, 
Programme Delivery Director East West Rail and Paul Sparrow, Head of 
Technical Partner with members of the Town Council, this has now been 
arranged. 

• Virtual Meeting with Highways England regarding Black Cat to Caxton Gibbet 
improvement works. Notes for the meeting will be circulated once received. 

• Cambourne Volunteer Task Force regarding storage going forward. 

• Cambourne 10k meeting to agree steps required to enable the event to go 
forward in 2021. We are looking at either the 18th or 25th April at the moment and 
are in contact with the developers to ensure the course will be available. 
 

 
 

 
 
It is: 
Recommended that the report be received. 
 


